ANRCETI ADMINISTRATIVE BOARD WILL APPROVE NEW DECISION IN PUBLIC SESSION
The Administrative Board of the National Regulatory Agency for Electronic Communications and Information Technology (ANRCETI – www.anrceti.md) announces of its intention to approve, in a public session, its draft decision on regulating the access to electronic communications services provided through access codes 1600-1639. The session is scheduled for Thursday, February 25, 2010, 14.00, ANRCETI office, 5th floor, conference room (bd. Stefan cel Mare, 134). 

The draft was available December 2 – 16, 2009 on the Agency Internet page for public consultations. To date, JSC Orange and JSC Moldtelecom have submitted comments and recommendations. Those were included in a synthesis of recommendations, available on its Web page, together with the analysis of the regulatory impact of the mentioned decision.     

The decision, as specified in the Explanatory Note, is targeted at ensuring the access of end users to the services provided through access codes 1600-1639 in the interconnected public electronic communications networks and make the contractual relations between providers of more efficient.   

The document provides for the following: the providers of public electronic communications networks, interconnected under the Regulations on interconnection, must ensure, upon request, the callers’ access to codes 1600-1639, except users of roaming, assigned from the National Numbering Plan (NNP) on the basis of the license for the use of numbering resources, assigned by the Agency under the regulations on NNP Administration and Management.  

The draft sets forth obligations for providers of interconnection regarding transportation and transfer of calls to 1600-1639, the use of signaling systems, methods of call charging and settlements between providers. According to the document, the interconnected providers must make the necessary modifications to the interconnection agreements in force and the ones intended in a timeframe of maximum 30 days from the date the corresponding application was submitted.    

As well, the draft provides for the cancellation of ANRTI Administrative Board Decision no.11 dated March 02, 2001 on regulating the IP-telephony services and approval of access deficit tariff for the provision of such services.   

Additional recommendations for the draft decision are welcome till Monday, February 22, to pascal.mihai@anrceti.md. Telephone: 251-334. 
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